
HVHS Site Council September Meeting 

To:   TRSD School Board 

From:   Hidden Valley High School Site Council 

Re: September Site Council Meeting 

Date: September 18, 2017 

Chairperson: Daye Stone 

Members Present:  Daye Stone, Susie Biller, Carla Carter, Ben Bickle, Nicole Brown, and Rob Saunders, Raynee 

Wilson 

Members Absent:   

The meeting was called to order at 3:40 pm by Daye Stone at HVHS with the pledge of allegiance. The minutes 

from the June meeting were read and Carla made a motion to accept the minutes, Teri seconded the motion 

and the minutes were accepted unanimously.   

Daye reviewed the purpose of Site Council and the TRSD and HVHS Mission Statements. 

We received the ERG Guides back from Print Services and they have been placed on clipboards and hung in 

rooms.  Some extra time was spent with new staff looking at the basic things to how to handle fire drills and 

lock down procedures.  We had a fire drill on Freshman First Day to help them to go through the procedure 

and know where to go and  find their Team Leader out front.  

PLC’s will be held two Fridays a month.  The district scheduled Aces Training one day a month for us.  The 

entire staff will attend and classified staff will adjust their workday or they will be paid for their extra time to 

attend. The collaboration grant will present and PD opportunities will be available, there will be a wide range 

of PD offerings.   

Our Teacher leaders went to a training with administrators, the PLC’s will be better data driven this year.  We 

will be looking at our school and what the needs are.  The PLC leaders will meet and plan how to facilitate 

PLC’s.   

Serve Grants Pass replaced the wood on our bleachers and they repainted them and reinstalled them with 

new bolts.  They look very nice and are much safer. 

Many volunteers have been working on the softball field.  We are ready to roll the turf after steps are poured 

around the dugouts.  We have been waiting on the fire danger to be cleared so should be ready the end of this 

week or next week.    The curtain drain has been put in outside of the outfield. 

The Center for Student Success is the name of the new center for our Graduation Coach and Career and 

College Advocate.  We got the room painted and furniture moved in to the Center.   

We have blue flex paint for the curtain and Shawn Bellenbaum will be painting the front of the commons blue 

and the curtain.   



Dale Fisher is the testing coordinator for Essential Skills and will be looking at the data for all grades.  He will 

be tracking kids and will frequently sharing the data with our staff. 

Our Veterans Day Assembly will be on November 9th.  We have sent out invitations to all that attended last 

year and we are getting RSVP’s for speakers in classrooms and Veterans that will be attending the assembly. 

Out Booster Club Dinner Auction will be on Saturday, November 11, 2017.  It will be held at the Fairgrounds.   

Ben said we need more in depth training for Edgenuity.  Ben is asking if he will get an e-mail or how he will be 

notified when he is assigned students from other schools.  He is the Art teacher of record for all middle and 

high schools.   

We will be scheduling our Site Council meetings on the second Wednesday of each month.  October 11 will be 

our next meeting. 

Teri made a motion to adjourn the meeting, Ben seconded the motion.  The meeting was adjourned at  

4:30 pm.   

 

 

 

 

 


